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16. RICCARTON/WIGRAM TRANSPORT AND GREENSPACE COMMITTEE REPORT – 
19 APRIL 2010  

 
General Manager responsible: General Manager, Regulation and Democracy Services 
Officer responsible: Liz Beaven, Community Board Adviser 
Author: Liz Beaven, Community Board Adviser 

 
 PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
 The purpose of this report is to submit the outcomes of the Transport and Greenspace Committee 

meeting held on Monday 19 April 2010. 
 
 The meeting was attended by Mike Mora (Chairperson), Helen Broughton, Jimmy Chen, Peter Laloli 

and Bob Shearing. 
 
 Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Beth Dunn and Judy Kirk. 
 
 
 1. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
  Nil. 
 
 
 2. CORRESPONDENCE 
 
  Correspondence was received from: 
 
  2.1 Riccarton Park Residents’ Association - A copy of a letter from the Association, dated 

5 April 2010, to the Transport and Greenspace Unit questioning the Council’s stance on 
not relocating a bus stop in Buchanans Road.  The Committee requested staff to organise 
an on-site visit with the Riccarton Park Residents’ Association to discuss the 
Association’s concerns about the bus stop in Buchanans Road. 

   
  2.2 Wigram Residents’ Association - A letter outlining the Association’s concerns on the 

volume and speed of traffic on Springs Road and the request to the Council to consider 
erecting a larger 50km per hour speed sign on Springs Road. 

 
   The Committee requested a report on the issues raised by the Wigram Park Residents’ 

Association in their letter dated 15 March 2010. 
 
 
 3. BRIEFINGS 
 
  3.1 Will Doughty, Manager Project Management Unit updated the Committee on the 

Southern Motorway Project. 
 
  3.2 Tara Smith, Consultation Leader – Greenspace, discussed with the Committee a project 

regarding the proposal for a mural within Mandeville Reserve.  
   
   The Committee agreed that a meeting between the Deans Avenue, Riccarton 

Bush/Kilmarnock, and Central Riccarton Residents’ Associations with the Committee be 
held to discuss the format of the planned mural for Mandeville Reserve. 

 
 
 4. MONA VALE AVENUE AND MATAI STREET EAST – PROPOSED NIGHT TIME NO STOPPING 

RESTRICTIONS  
  
  The Committee considered a report requesting the approval of Night Time No Stopping 

restrictions on the western side of Mona Vale Avenue and on Matai Street East to operate from 
11pm to 5am each day. 

 
  The Committee’s recommendation on this matter is recorded under clause 6 of this report. 
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 5. ELECTED MEMBERS’ INFORMATION EXCHANGE 
 

5.1 Council Vehicle Entrances Policy Review - The Committee requested staff advice on 
the progress of the review of the Council’s Vehicle Entrance Policy. The Committee 
agreed that the matter of the review of the Policy be noted in the Board’s submission on 
the Council’s Draft Annual Plan 2010/11. 

 
   
 6. COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
  6.1 Mona Vale Avenue and Matai Street East – Proposed Night Time No Stopping 

Restrictions   
 
  The Committee recommended that the report lie on the table until the Committee’s 

questions on the proposed parking restrictions have been answered. 
 
  The Committee recommended that the current parking restriction during the daytime 

remain unchanged in principle. 
 
 
 
 
The meeting concluded at 10.50am. 
 
 
 
 


